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New Heights with Pastor Jeff 
Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
So the other major church holiday in addition to Christmas, Easter or 
Resurrection Day, the holiest day of the year for the church and Christian-
ity has come and gone.  The question that now remains is the impact that 
the Holy Season of Lent, the special services of Holy Week and the cele-
bration of the Resurrection of Jesus Christ had on us as individual Chris-

tians and as a church, as Centenary UMC.  Have we all just gone back to our normal 
routines and packed what we learned and experienced away along with the Easter 
baskets until next year…or has the Resurrection of Jesus Christ actually become 
more relevant to us?  
 

Are we now beginning or ending each day by reading the scripture and praying (both 
talking and listening) to God?  Have we made it a priority to take one day off a week 
as a Sabbath for God and for our family?  Have we prayed to God and answered His 
call through a relationship with Him to give of our time, gifts and money to the church 
according to His will and not our own?  The answer to all of these questions will even-
tually reveal to us and to God just how relevant the Resurrection is now to all of us 
and whether we now live our life as His sons and daughters and as His church in or-
der to reveal the relevance of it and the hope it offers to the world.  
 

By the way, there is another major church holiday coming up.  It is Pentecost, the cel-
ebration of God, who had already given us His Son, bestowing us with His Holy Spirit 
on May 15.  It is about celebrating the fact that by turning to God and accepting Him 
and His son Jesus Christ and all He has done for us, the Holy Spirit will come into us 
and help us with everything we have discussed above.  
 

You see, brothers and sisters, if Easter or Resurrection Sunday truly has become rele-
vant, than God, the grace of His Son Jesus Christ and the power of the Holy Spirit 
have also come become relevant to us, not just on holy days or holidays, but every 
day! In fact, our life becomes centered and prioritized around our spiritual relationship 
with Him no matter what time of year it is, no matter what is going on in our lives, in 
our church or in our community; God becomes relevant in our life because the true 
beauty of everything Christ had done for us, including the Resurrection, is that death 
has been defeated and that we have the opportunity to live forever.  If you logically 
play that out, than life is only relevant when it is about God.  
 

In Christ, 

PJ 

Open Hearts     Open Minds     Open Doors 
 

We are the people of the United Methodist Church! 



 

 

A p r i l  2 0 1 6  P a g e  3  

                         Finance News 
Dear members & friends of CUMC, 

 Our church council approved the 2016 church budget in the 
amount of $151,068.  To meet our budget, CUMC needs an av-
erage of $2,905 in general giving every week. 

March giving, including Easter weekend was $11,199, an average of $2,800 each 
week.  We are almost there!!  If we continue at this level of giving, we will pay our 
bills, support our missions, and pay our staff and our apportionments.  Thank you to 
everyone for your support of CUMC.   

Finance committee meets monthly on the 2
nd

 Monday at 6 p.m.  Everyone is welcome 
to attend finance meetings.  Anyone interested in learning more about lifelong stew-
ardship should attend a finance meeting or talk with myself or Pastor Jeff.  

Tina Cruse, Finance Chair 

 As we start the New Year… Remember the Convenience of Electronic Giving 

The Finance Committee would like to remind you that we 
offer Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) as a way to automate 
your regular weekly offering.  Not only is electronic giving 
from a checking or savings account convenient for individu-
als, but it also provides much-needed donation consistency 
for our church.   As you contemplate future contributions, 
please consider electronic giving.  Authorization forms and 
additional information are available from the church office. 

March Statistics 

Centenary UMC At A Glance 

                Attendance:           Weekly 

     (Sat 7, Sun 9 & 10:30, Wed 6:30)   Totals 

Mar 5, 6 & 9       0, 20, 64, 41   127 

Mar 12, 13 & 16              10, 18, 53, 52  133 

Mar 19, 20 & 23       12, 19, 71, 66  168  

Mar 26, 27, & 30             10, 32, 100, 65  207 

Holy Week Mar 24 & 25                 17,31   48 

Total Offering: 
(Regular Offering, not earmarks) 

Mar 5, 6 & 9                       $4,025 

Mar 12, 13 & 16         2,415 

Mar 19, 20 & 23          2,039 

Mar 26, 27, & 30                 2,851 

Holy Week Mar 24 & 25         597 
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Upcoming Events 

Holy Communion & 
Potluck April 3 

In the interest of creating more 
opportunities for members and 
friends of Centenary UMC to 
build and grow in relationships 
with each other, we have a pot-
luck lunch the first Sunday of 
every month after the 10:30 
a.m. worship service.  The 
next monthly potluck will be 
Sunday, April 3.  Each family 
is asked to bring a dish to pass 
and their own table settings 
(plates, cups, napkins, silver-
ware). 

There is another major church holiday to cele-
brate coming up on May 15!  It is Pentecost, the 
celebration of God, who had already given us 
His Son, bestowing us with His Holy Spirit.  It 
takes place in the second chapter of Acts right 
after Jesus Christ ascended to heaven after His 
resurrection.  Jesus had promised this would 
happen and it did to the apostles in the upper 
room when they were distressed about what to 
do next…and the Holy Spirit came upon them 
and showed them the way…and God can and 
will do the same for us!  Come be a part of the 
Celebration of Pentecost! 
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April Administrative Meetings 
Monday, April 11 

6:00 – Finance 
7:00 – Church Council 

 

All committee chairs should plan to attend or send someone from their committee 
to report.  Please make sure that you email the office with your report update by 
the Thursday prior to the meeting (April 7). 

 

 

Confirmation Class  is at  7:00 p.m. every 
Sunday night.  

 

Meetings and News 

Fellowship Group News 
Pasty Bake is set for Saturday, April 9.  Place your order with the church office, and 
don't forget to come help at 6:30 a.m.!  Many hands make light work! 
 

We will be spring cleaning the kitchen on Saturday, April 23 from 8:00 until noon or 
whenever we finish.  Bring your elbow grease, and come and have fun sprucing up 
our kitchen! 
 

Spring shout-out for supplies for our kitchen!  We are in need of 
paper products (plates, cups, napkins, paper towels), 50-gallon 
trash bags, dish soap, hand soap, and cleaning supplies.  Any-
thing would be greatly appreciated.    
 

Thank you to all who donated food and came and helped in any 
way with the funeral luncheon for William Nethery.  The family was very thankful.    
 

Happy Spring! 

Pam Harker, Fellowship Group 
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Retired & Re-Fired Small Group  
Our first birthday and anniversary celebration was a great success.  We honored our 
group members and “Card Connection” friends who had March birthdays and anni-
versaries.  Those with April birthdays and anniversaries will be honored at our April 11 
meeting.  In addition to the good food, lots of good conversation and fellowship, we 
signed our Easter cards and got them in the mail. 

We meet on the second and fourth Mondays of the month at noon in the Serenity 
Room.  Due to the addition of our birthday and anniversary celebration, food will be 
provided at our first meeting of the month (April 11).  Bring your lunch to the second 
meeting of the month (April 25).  Coffee and tea will be provided.  The weather is get-
ting warmer, so it’s time to get out and join us! 

Contact me at 965-3283 with any questions or if you need a ride. 

Betty Gleason, Retired & Re-fired Small Group Leader 

Sunday School News 
Happy Spring!  We had two wonderful performances for Palm Sunday and Easter 
Sunday with the Sunday School Children.  They did an amazing job!  We will continue 
with our curriculum through May 15.  We will be planning an end of the year celebra-
tion, so look for that in the next newsletter and in a note sent home.  As the year 
comes to a close I encourage you to pray to see if Children's Ministry is an area you 
can help out with.  We are in need of volunteers for next year.  There are many oppor-

tunities including teacher, assistant teacher, music leader, 
snack helper, activity planner, technology helper, and clean-
ers.  If the school year is busy for you, we have summer oppor-
tunities creating bulletin boards, classroom organization, and 
event planning.  If Sundays don't work for you, we are also in 
need for volunteers for our Wednesday night children's pro-

gramming.  Our children are our future, and there is a huge need for volunteers.  Feel 
free to talk to me or call the church if you feel called to help. 
God Bless, 

Sarah Santiago, Sunday School Coordinator 
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Youth Group News 
For the 14th consecutive year, the CUMC Youth Group will be participating in a mis-
sion trip this summer.  They will once again be joining Sidekick Missions. 

This year’s destination is Knoxville, Tennessee, and is scheduled 
for June 18 - 26.  Sidekick Missions Board of Servants is com-
prised of leaders from 6 Methodist Churches in southern Wiscon-
sin.  Participants on recent trips have numbered more than 150, 
and from nearly a dozen churches. 

Participants need to have completed 8th grade before joining on the mission trip.  
Participants will travel by air-conditioned coach buses.  Lodging in Knoxville, and 
while traveling to Tennessee, will be provided by local churches.  The return from 
Knoxville is being planned for one day, with relief bus drivers. 

Eugene Uehling, Youth Group Coordinator 

Outreach News 
 

College / Military Outreach Ministry for H.S. Grads and Young Adults! 
 

To stay connected with our young adults so they stay connected with their church and 
God, the Outreach Committee is in the process of forming and implementing a minis-
try that would reach out to young adults in college and in the military.  We want them 
to know we, as their church, still care and pray about them, even though they may not 
be near.  If you have a college-age child in school or in the military, please contact the 
church office with their name and mailing address so we can send them blessings a 
few times each year.  Also, please contact the church office 
or Pastor Jeff if you are interested in being part of this min-
istry.  This is a great opportunity to get involved with our 
church and community without a large time commitment. 
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Wednesday Night Ministry:  It Keeps Growing!  
Wednesday evenings continue to be a blessing!  In February we averaged 60 people 
for dinner and had meals of soup and sandwiches, turkey and gravy and the fixings, 
and soups with grilled cheese and hot dogs.  Many thanks to Jacklyn Wood and Linda 
Dillon for all of their work with the children for Children's Church.  Attendance at 
Wednesday worship services has averaged 53 people.  If 
you are out of town on the weekend and can't make it to 
church, Wednesday nights are a great option.  Dinner is at 
5:30 p.m. followed by worship at 6:30, along with Children’s 
Church.  
 

So many thanks to everyone who makes Wednesday nights at CUMC possible.   
 

JoAnn Meyer 

Trustees News 
On Tuesday, March 15, an early spring severe storm with lightning and strong winds 
damaged a number of low-voltage electric components at Centenary UMC.  The light-
ning strike damaged the upstairs sound system, a wireless microphone, a modem, a 
recently-installed twin furnace adapter, and a number of other items.  The final tally of 
items and the repair and/or replacement costs is still being compiled.  The Trustees 
have responded quickly to get assessments completed and reach out to necessary 
contractors and insurance providers.  In the investigation following the storm, it was 
learned that we have some major issues with our furnaces. With the transition from 
winter to spring, one furnace has already been replaced.  More information on these 
topics will be shared with CUMC members as soon as possible.  Thank you in ad-
vance for your prayers as we take necessary steps to get our church back to fully-
operational condition. 
 

Eugene Uehling, Trustees Chair 



 

 



 

 



 

 


